PAUL & ANN LANNON

87 Warren Road
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MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC HEARING

SUDBURY BOARD OF APPEALS

TUESDAY, JUNE 3, 2003

The Board consisted of:


Jonathan G. Gossels, Acting Chairman


Melinda M. Berman, Acting Clerk


Thomas W.H. Phelps


Elizabeth A. Taylor, Alternate


Stephen A. Garanin, Alternate


Notice was published in the Sudbury Town Crier on May 15 and 22, 2003, posted, mailed and read at this hearing.


Paul and Ann Lannon were present to represent a petition for Special Permit to allow a Single Accessory Dwelling unit at 87 Warren Road.  Mr. Lannon explained that he has lived at this address for 31 years.  The intent is to sell their home to their son and his wife who will live in the existing house and to construct an accessory addition to be occupied by himself and his wife.


Mr. Gossels, Acting Chairman, explained the requirements necessary to substantiate the granting of a special permit.  He also explained that if anyone is not satisfied with the Board’s decision, they have the right to appeal to Superior Court or District Court within twenty days after the decision has been filed with the Town Clerk, and that possible other appeals may exist under current law.


The Board reviewed the application, plot plan and floor plans for both the existing and proposed addition.  The addition will conform to all setback requirements.  In addition the following letters were received:

- from the Board of Health Director dated May 1, 2003 stating that a septic permit has been issued for a new system which will accommodate the existing house and addition.


- from the Building Inspector dated May 1, 2003 which recommends approval and notes that a waiver is required from the 5-year waiting period for use of the addition as an accessory dwelling unit.


There were no further questions from the Board.  No abutters were present to oppose this petition.  The public hearing was closed.


After deliberation the following motion was placed and seconded:
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MOTION:  “To grant Paul & Ann Lannon, owners of property, a Special Permit under the provisions of Section 5500 of the Zoning Bylaws, to allow a Single Accessory Dwelling Unit for family member(s), property located at 87 Warren Road, Residential Zone A-1, as follows:

1.  The Board waives the applicable five-year period contained in Section 5522 of the Bylaw.

2.  This Special Permit for an Accessory Dwelling Unit occupied by person(s) related to the family owning and residing in the principal dwelling is issued for the duration of such occupancy.  This permit shall require the filing by the owner(s) of a sworn affidavit with the Town Clerk, with a copy to the Board of Appeals, certifying such occupancy every four years consistent with the Special Permit.  This permit shall automatically terminate upon the sale, transfer, or other change in ownership of the principal dwelling unit.”

VOTED:  In favor:  5 (unanimous)   Opposed:  0

REASONS:  The petitioners require a Special Permit to allow a single accesor7y dwelling unit.  The Board finds that the petitioners have fulfilled the intent and requirements of the Bylaw for the granting of this Special Permit.

Jonathan G. Gossels, Acting Chairman

Melinda M. Berman, Acting Clerk

Thomas W.H. Phelps

Elizabeth A. Taylor, Alternate

Stephen A. Garanin, Alternate
PAUL & VERONICA COVE

8 Reeves Street

03-35

MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC HEARING

SUDBURY BOARD OF APPEALS

TUESDAY, JUNE 3, 2003

The Board consisted of:


Jonathan G. Gossels, Acting Chairman


Melinda M. Berman, Acting Clerk


Thomas W.H. Phelps


Elizabeth A. Taylor, Alternate


Stephen A. Garanin, Alternate


Notice was published in the Sudbury Town Crier on May 15 and 22, 2003, posted, mailed and read at this hearing.


Paul and Veronica Cover were present to represent a petition for Special Permit to construct a garage/bedroom addition which will result in street centerline and rear yard setback deficiencies at 8 Reeves Street.


Mr. Gossels, Acting Chairman, explained the requirements necessary to substantiate the granting of a special permit.  He also explained that if anyone is not satisfied with the Board’s decision, they have the right to appeal to Superior Court or District Court within twenty days after the decision has been filed with the Town Clerk, and that possible other appeals may exist under current law.


Mr. Cove said the lot is narrow; wherever the addition is constructed, it would encroach on something.  Currently there is no garage.  It is proposed to construct a 3-car garage with master bedroom and bedroom above.  The existing master bedroom will become a family room.

Although the setback is greater on the opposite side of the house, the addition cannot be located there because of the septic system.


With regard to a question on the driveway, Mr. Cove said the driveway location will remain the same.  The width at the street will be the same but will increase a bit where it comes to the garage.


Ms. Berman asked if the neighbors were informed of the proposed plans.  Ms. Cove said they spoke with all of their immediate neighbors.  None had any objections and saw this as an improvement to the neighborhood.  Mr. Cove added that this is a neighborhood where originally the houses were small.  Over the years, many residents have upgraded their homes in a similar manner.


Mr. Gossels asked about the accuracy of the setback dimensions.  Mr. Cove said his plan was drawn by a Registered Land Surveyor and the setbacks are accurate.
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The Board reviewed the rendering submitted with the application noting it appears to be compatible with the existing residence in terms of size and architecture.


There were no further comments from the Board.  No abutters were present.  The hearing was closed.


After deliberation the following motion was placed and seconded:

MOTION:  “To grant Paul & Veronica Cove, owners of property, a Special Permit under the provisions of Section 2420 of the Zoning Bylaws, to alter and enlarge a nonconforming structure by constructing a 1,300 s.f. garage/bedroom addition which will result in a street centerline setback deficiency of 10 feet + on Howe Street, and a rear yard setback deficiency of 6 feet 6 inches +, property located at 8 Reeves Street, Residential Zone A-1.”

This Special Permit shall lapse if construction has not begun, except for good cause, within 12 months following the filing of the Special Permit approval, plus such time required to pursue or await the determination of an appeal under M.G.L., Chapter 40A, Section 17.

VOTED:  In favor:  5 (unanimous)   Opposed:  0

REASONS:  The petitioners require a Special Permit due to the nonconforming nature of the property.  The Board finds that the proposed garage/bedroom addition, which will result in street centerline and rear yard setback deficiencies, will not be substantially more detrimental than the existing nonconforming structure to the neighborhood.  The house currently has no garage.  To place the addition in any other location would still require relief from the setback requirements.  The proposed addition will improve the appearance of the existing structure, provide needed space for the family and afford protection for the vehicles from inclement weather conditions.  Additionally the Board finds the proposed addition is consistent with other improvements in the area which have added to the appearance of the neighborhood along with increased property values.  The petitioner has spoken with his neighbors who were in favor of the petition, and no abutters were present to voice objections.     

Jonathan G. Gossels, Acting Chairman

Melinda M. Berman, Acting Clerk

Thomas W.H. Phelps




Elizabeth A. Taylor, Alternate

Stephen A. Garanin, Alternate
MICHAEL C. FEE & 344 BOSTON POST ROAD LLC

344 Boston Post Road
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MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC HEARING

SUDBURY BOARD OF APPEALS

TUESDAY, JUNE 3, 2003

The Board consisted of:


Jonathan G. Gossels, Acting Chairman


Melinda M. Berman, Acting Clerk


Thomas W.H. Phelps


Elizabeth A. Taylor, Alternate


Stephen A. Garanin, Alternate


Notice was published in the Sudbury Town Crier on May 15 and 22, 2003, posted, mailed and read at this hearing.


Mr. Gossels, Acting Chairman, explained the requirements necessary to substantiate the granting of a Use Variance.  He also explained that if anyone is not satisfied with the Board’s decision, they have the right to appeal to Superior Court or District Court within twenty days after the decision has been filed with the Town Clerk, and that possible other appeals may exist under current law.


Michael Fee, Managing Member, 344 Boston Post Road LLC, was present representing a petition for Use Variance to use the rear barn, which is in a residential zone, for office and storage space.  The property is located at 344 Boston Post Road.  Also present were his two partners, Charles Hart, member of the LLC, and Jeff Meade, President, Dartmouth Publishing Inc., and current tenant.


This property is located in a split zone consisting of the Village Business District in front and Residential in the rear.  Mr. Fee was seeking to essentially nullify the split zone.


The rear barn was razed and rebuilt in 1998.  The current use is a publishing company which does not have any retail use.  It is strictly office use which is the extent of the traffic going in and out on the site.  


The petitioners would like to be able to utilize the back building for storage and additional office space for this business.  Mr. Fee referred to Exhibit 2 of the application which contains pictures of that back building.  He said the interior of the barn illustrates the issue with regard to nonconformity.  He said that building was essentially gutted inside.  There are bathrooms, but there are no showers or kitchen.  It is no longer suitable for a residential use and could not be rented to a residential tenant at this time.  


Mr. Fee said there is a hardship not only economically, but with insurance.  A letter dated November 8, 2002 from Nickerson Insurance, submitted with the application, indicates that to 
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the extent this building is not occupied for 30 consecutive days or more, the insurance company would not look favorably should there be any type of loss.  The partners are concerned were the building to suffer any type of loss.


It was Mr. Fee’s belief that the application address and satisfies the criteria for granting of a Use Variance.


Ms. Berman asked whether the same tenant intends to occupy the back building.  Mr. Fee said that is the intent.


In response to a question from Mr. Gossels as to the nature of the business, Mr. Meade said Dartmouth Publishing, Inc. has been in operation since 1988.  He described the operation which produces textbook line art, set composition pages and occasional design services for publishers.  There are eight full-time employees.  There is no printing on site, but the business itself produces a great deal of paper, most of which has to be kept for three years.  The problem is that there is not enough space for this storage.  The basement in the front building is too damp.  Another issue is that the nature of this work requires space to spread out, which is currently lacking.   Dartmouth Publishing has been at this location since November 2002.


Mr. Fee explained that the permit granted to the previous owner was a Home Business Special Permit to utilize the barn for a quilting business.  Those owners qualified for this permit because they resided in a portion of the front building.  


With regard to the ownership of the building, Mr. Fee explained that the entity is organized so that one of the LLC members owns the company which is the tenant.


Parking was discussed in terms of possible business expansion.  Mr. Fee understood parking requirements were based on the use of the square footage of the building.  Combining the two buildings, the total usable square footage is 3,678 s.f.   Under current parking regulations, the proposed use would require 10.5 spaces.  Currently there are 11 spaces on the premises.


In response to a question of expansion of the business and a need for additional parking, Mr. Meade said the nature of the work is such that any additional people they might need would probably be in the area of artwork for the textbooks.  These are usually illustrators recommended by the customer who would work off-site on the projects.   


The Board  was in receipt of a letter from the Planning Board dated May 29, 2003 which recommends approval of the Use Variance which that Board believes meet the goals of the Master Plan in encouraging business growth in existing commercial areas and promoting business uses that compliment Sudbury’s community character.
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There were no further comments from the Board.  No abutters were present.  The hearing was closed.


After deliberation the following motion was placed and seconded:

MOTION:  “To grant Michael C. Fee, applicant, 344 Boston Post Road LLC, owner of property, a Use Variance from the provisions of Section 2230,A,C,Use 17, to use the rear barn for office and storage space, property located at 344 Boston Post Road, Village Business District Zone and Residential Zone A-1.”

VOTED:  In favor:  5  (unanimous)   Opposed:  0

REASONS:  The Petitioner requires a Use Variance to use a building located in the residential zone for office and storage space.  The property is located within a split zone, the front of which allows for a business use.   It has been used in the past for commercial purposes by way of a Special Permit, with the owner occupying the front building.  The previous owner renovated the rear building for a commercial use which renders that building unsuitable to be rented for residential purposes.  That owner also received a Variance to extend the parking area onto a portion of the residential zone to accommodate that business use.  Additionally, that owner went through Site Plan Review which contemplated a commercial use of both buildings.

Given the nature of this property in terms of zoning, as well as its previous history of commercial use, the Board finds that the petitioner has satisfied the criteria for the granting of a Use Variance.  It is clear that this property is not suitable for residential use.  

The petitioner has demonstrated that adequate parking will be provided for this use which is passive in nature and is conducted during normal business hours.  It will create no unusual noise, pollution, odor or refuse which would be detrimental or offensive to the adjoining neighbors.

The Board finds this to be an appropriate use for this property and one which fits the criteria for the granting of a Use Variance.

Jonathan G. Gossels, Acting Chairman

Melinda M. Berman, Acting Clerk

Thomas W.H. Phelps




Elizabeth A. Taylor, Alternate

Stephen A. Garanin, Alternate
NO LIMITS ENTERPRISES LLC D/B/A VELOCITY SPORTS

31 Union Avenue

03-37

MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC HEARING

SUDBURY BOARD OF APPEALS

TUESDAY, JUNE 3, 2003

The Board consisted of:


Jonathan G. Gossels, Acting Chairman


Melinda M. Berman, Acting Clerk


Thomas W.H. Phelps


Elizabeth A. Taylor, Alternate


Stephen A. Garanin, Alternate


Notice was published in the Sudbury Town Crier on May 15 and 22, 2003, posted, mailed and read at this hearing.


Mr. Gossels, Acting Chairman, explained the requirements necessary to substantiate the granting of a special permit.  He also explained that if anyone is not satisfied with the Board’s decision, they have the right to appeal to Superior Court or District Court within twenty days after the decision has been filed with the Town Clerk, and that possible other appeals may exist under current law.


Attorney Michael Burkin was present representing the petitioner Ron Gilfix, Manager, No Limits Enterprises d/b/a Velocity Sports, also present in a petition for Special Permit to allow an indoor commercial recreation activity at 31 Union Avenue.  He said Velocity Sports is a franchised training facility designed for children between the ages of 8-18.  The goal is to increase the young athlete’s overall strength and conditioning so that they can perform better at sports and other recreational activities.  Velocity Sports also anticipates a physical therapy component to the business community in addition to a rock climbing wall to be located at the rear of the facility.


Attorney Burkin presented blowups of the drawing submitted with the application which show the location of the building in Chiswick Park which is next to the gymnastics facility.  This building, which is Unit 7, is currently used as warehouse and office space.  Formerly, approximately 15 years ago, it was an ice skating rink.  


Attorney Burkin was present to request a change in use back to recreational.  He said a recreational use is allowed within the Industrial District by Special Permit.  Given the recent change in the Zoning Bylaw, it was Attorney Burkin’s opinion that it is the intent of the Bylaw to encourage this type of use within the district.  Further, the use would not be detrimental to the district as there is a recreational uses abutting the property.
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The site is amenable to this use in terms of traffic circulation and parking.  The building itself is also conducive to this activity as it has high ceiling which will be able to accommodate the various activities, particularly the rock climbing wall.

Pictures of a Velocity Sports center in Texas were distributed for the Board’s information.  Attorney Burkin wanted to point out that this is not a health club and it will not be competing with other health clubs in the area.  A typical program may consist of a series of 90 minute classes for a specific period of time.  After a program, customers may choose to sign up for more classes.  

As stated previously, Velocity Sports is a franchised operation.  The parent company has approved this location for its first location in the northeast.  Adequate staffing will be provided, in addition to space, safety and supervision for its students.

Velocity Sports does not anticipate any exterior changes to the building other than the addition of entrance doors.  Parking is more than adequate to handle this use.  Currently there are 207 spaces; 195 are required under the current Bylaw.  Attorney Burkin said there is very little parking required as most of the students are dropped off for their programs.  As a result there will be no congestion.

Mr. Gossels read a letter from the Planning Board dated May 29, 2003 which recommends approval of this petition.  The Board believes the use will be compatible with other businesses in Chiswick Park particularly due to the opposite peak usage times anticipated, and that traffic circulation will not be an issue.


Mr. Garanin asked who would be utilizing the physical therapy component.  Mr. Gilfix said this is primarily a sports oriented physical therapy and injured athletes would be referred to this facility to get them back in shape.  This is in addition to the regular classes.  Approximately 1,500 s.f. will be set aside for physical therapy.


At the request of Mr. Gossels, Mr. Gilfix described the office space and area of the rock climbing wall.


Ms. Berman asked about the qualifications of the trainers.  Mr. Gilfix said he is not in the business of teaching people how to play specific sports.  He is helping to create better athletes.  He hires coaches who have coached at a professional or collegiate level, and the facility is a resource to the local middle schools and high schools and offers its programs to those schools.


Mr. Gossels asked how many employees there will be.  Mr. Gilfix anticipates starting with four.  
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Mr. Phelps asked whether there are events, similar to recitals, where parents attend a function and student demonstrate their abilities.  Mr. Gilfix said this is not part of the plan.  Mr. Phelps said he asked the question because of traffic congestion which could result.


Mr. Phelps asked how many facilities exist throughout the country.  Mr. Gilfix said there are approximately 60 centers.   


There were no further questions from the Board.  No abutters were present.  The hearing was closed.  


After deliberation the following motion was placed and seconded:

MOTION:  “To grant No Limits Enterprises LLC, applicant, a Special Permit under the provisions of Section 2230,A,C,Use 22, to allow an indoor commercial recreation activity, property located at 31 Union Avenue, Limited Industrial District #2, subject to the following:

1. This permit is non-transferable and will expire in one year on June 3, 2004, and the Board will consider renewal upon receipt of proper application on or before that date.”

VOTED:  In favor:  5 (unanimous)   Opposed:  0

REASONS:  The petitioner requires a Special Permit to operate a recreational facility within a Limited Industrial District.  The Board notes that the proposed use will be surrounded by other commercial activities, including another recreational facility, and therefore will be in an appropriate location and not alter the character of the zoning district.  The petitioner has demonstrated that adequate and appropriate facilities will be provided for the proper operation of the proposed use.  In addition, there is ample parking and adequate traffic circulation to ensure safe vehicular movement throughout the parking area.  Since the facility will be operating at off-peak hours from the surrounding commercial activity, there should be no traffic congestion in the area.

It is the opinion of the Board that the intent of the Bylaw is favorable towards this type of use in a Limited Industrial District by way of a Special Permit.

Jonathan G. Gossels, Acting Chairman

Melinda M. Berman, Acting Clerk

Thomas W.H. Phelps




Elizabeth A. Taylor, Alternate

Stephen A. Garanin, Alternate
UNION AVENUE REALTY TRUST

80 Union Avenue
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MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC HEARING

SUDBURY BOARD OF APPEALS

TUESDAY, JUNE 3, 2003

The Board consisted of:


Jonathan G. Gossels, Acting Chairman


Melinda M. Berman, Acting Clerk


Thomas W.H. Phelps


Elizabeth A. Taylor, Alternate


Stephen A. Garanin, Alternate


Notice was published in the Sudbury Town Crier on May 15 and 22, 2003, posted, mailed and read at this hearing.


Mr.Gossels, Acting Chairman, explained the requirements necessary to substantiate the granting of a Variance and Special Permit.  He also explained that if anyone is not satisfied with the Board’s decision, they have the right to appeal to Superior Court or District Court within twenty days after the decision has been filed with the Town Clerk, and that possible other appeals may exist under current law.


Paul Finger was present representing the petitioner, Daniel Santangelo, Union Avenue Realty Trust, also present, for two petitions:  (1) a Variance to allow the amount of impervious area to be increased to 43% and (2) a Special Permit to allow work within a Flood Plain Overlay District.  The property is located at 80 Union Avenue.


Mr. Finger said this is the third permit of four or five that need to be obtained.  Site Plan review is scheduled for next week with the Selectmen.  He has been before the Conservation Commission and Planning Board, both of whom approved the project.  


Mr. Finger provided an explanation of the proposed project.  From the plan displayed, he pointed out the location of the site which is on the east of Union Avenue.  Hop Brook runs along two sides of the site. There is an existing one-story building consisting of offices in the front of the building with garage bays in the rear.  


The pavement area was pointed out.  The site was predominantly used right up to the bank at Hop Brook for a period of time.  The previous owner worked with the Conservation to build a swale in the back to treat water.  Everything sheet drains into Hop Brook.


The industrial uses predated the watershed protection area; hence this application is before the ZBA.  Mr. Finger said there is no change in use or additional use or increase in what is occurring in the area.  What is being proposed is the construction of an 8,000 s.f. accessory 
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building which will be able to house equipment associated with general contracting and landscape materials that are currently stored outside and have no protection from the elements.

Mr. Finger emphasized that no offices are being proposed, merely an accessory building for the existing uses.


With this application, a look was taken at the site to see what could be done to bring it up to the best environmental and stormwater quality management practices as possible.  Water from the roof drains is collected and discharged to an existing drain line which runs along the side of the property which is the town’s main drainage line.  It will then go to Hop Brook.  The reason for tying into the drainage line is that Hop Brook is considered a water resource and there can’t be any new outfalls.

In addition, the parking lot will be raised so that it no longer falls within the flood plain.  The pavement area will be pulled away from the river.  Mr. Finger pointed out that area which will be landscaped and used for flood plain.  

Drainage from the paved areas where equipment will be stored will be brought through to a couple of different systems; one being catch basins to take most of the sediments.  From there it goes into a mechanical box which acts as a grease trap and goes into a detention basin.  That basin is planted with wetland plants which are appropriate for taking up nutrient loading. Eventually this flows out to the same outfall.

Mr. Finger said the previous owners had filled a wetland area which he pointed out.  It is proposed to excavate and create a water quality sump redirecting the drainage where it will overflow into Hop Brook.  He pointed out another area where because of the elevations, a series of rip rap will be provided to allow the stormwater to flow into Hop Brook.  

The impervious area that currently exists on the site  is approximately 34% which is only counting pavement.  There is little or no recharge on the rest of the site at all.  It just sheet drains into the brook.  The unpaved surface is currently being used for storage of equipment. In order to make the improvements the petitioner needs to be able to pave the site, hence the request to increase the amount of impervious area to 43%.  

The Conservation Commission approved this project in two phases.  Also, Mr. Santangelo has agreed to more improvements up front regardless of whether a variance is granted.  Mr. Finger said the stormwater improvements will not be functional 100% unless the site is paved.  

  
Mr. Finger then went through the reasons that he felt justified the granting of the variance and special permit and are detailed in the narrative submitted with the application.


The following letters were received and read:
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- from the Planning Board dated May 29, 2003 which recommends approval of the petition to increase the impervious surface.  The Board believes the site improvements will have an overall positive impact on the groundwater quality.  The Planning Board also notes that it has recently reviewed this provision of the Water Resource Protection District Bylaw to determine its applicability for developed commercial properties.  The inability to redevelop and upgrade older sites has a negative impact on the environmental quality in this sensitive area, and it is the goal of the Planning Board to find solutions to improve the quality and maintain business viability.


- from Town Engineer dated May 14, 2003 which notes the proposal for groundwater recharge and environmental protection is a much needed improvement than what currently exists.  Further, the proposed alteration will allow for the construction of structural Best Management Practices as required by the Dept. of Environmental Protection and will not exacerbate downstream conditions.

The Board was also in receipt of an Order of Conditions dated March 10, 2003.


Mr. Finger further elaborated on the work to be done on the site.  He said Mr. Santangelo, who now has control of the property, has made a commitment to the Town Boards, to improve the condition of the property, particularly with regard to the junk cars and landscape materials which spill over the edges.  Further, a guardrail will be installed to prevent further creep along the outside edge.


With regard to the application for a special permit for work in the floodplain, Mr. Finger explained that the proposal is to provide compensatory flood storage and meets the criteria for the granting of a special permit.


Mr. Phelps believed this to be a step forward in protecting the area, noting there are also other areas in town, notably Mill Village and the Dunkin Donuts site, which also need to be addressed in terms of environmental protection.


Mr. Finger said this type of project is expensive project and in this case is affordable only because Mr. Santangelo is a landscape contractor.  He said there is no net change in the use and the only advantage right now is that Mr. Santangelo has the means to do this.


There were no further questions from the Board.  No abutters were present.  The hearing was closed.


After deliberation the following motions were placed and seconded:
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MOTION #1:  (Case 03-38) 

“To grant Union Avenue Realty Trust, owner of property, a Variance from the provisions of Section 4343k of the Zoning Bylaws, to increase the amount of impervious area to 43%, property located at 80 Union Avenue, Industrial District #2.”

VOTED:  In favor:  5 (unanimous)   Opposed:  0

REASONS:  The petitioner seeks a variance to increase the amount of impervious surface on the site.  

With regard to soil condition, shape or topography, current conditions result in the stormwater to sheet drain into Hop Brook, which is an important resource area for the town.  The site is bounded on two sides by this resource area.  The Board finds that the petitioner has demonstrated that the site improvements should actually improve the groundwater quality in the district.  This has also been confirmed by the Town Engineer in his report on the proposed project.

The site is nonconforming and currently exceeds the amount of allowed impervious surface.  A literal enforcement of the Bylaw would limit the function of this property and would result in an economical hardship to the owner.  

The Board finds there will be no substantial detriment to the public good if the variance is granted.  The petitioner has stated that no additional use is contemplated.  The property is located in an industrial district and the proposed accessory building will be used to house equipment associated with the existing uses on the site.

The Board further finds that although the amount of impervious surface will be increased, in this particular case the improvements to the site and proposal for groundwater recharge should provide greater protection for the Hop Brook resource area than currently exists which is in keeping with the intent and purpose of the Bylaw.  

MOTION #2:  (Case 03-39)

“To grant Union Avenue Realty Trust, owner of property, a Special Permit under the provisions of Section 4164 of the Zoning Bylaws, to allow work within a Flood Plain Overlay District, property located at 80 Union Avenue, Industrial District #2.”

VOTED:  In favor:  5 (unanimous)   Opposed:  0

REASONS:  The petitioner requires a Special Permit for work within a flood plain.  The Board finds that the petitioner has demonstrated that the work, which will provide compensatory flood storage, will improve the groundwater recharge in this area and provide for greater protection of the resource area.  An Order of Conditions has been issued by the Conservation Commission and 

UNION AVENUE REALTY TRUST

80 Union Avenue

03-38 & 03-39    Page 5

the petitioner is proceeding through the necessary steps in the process with the Selectmen and Planning Board for additional approvals which may be needed.  

Jonathan G. Gossels, Acting Chairman

Melinda M. Berman, Acting Clerk

Thomas W.H. Phelps

Elizabeth A. Taylor, Alternate

Stephen A. Garanin, Alternate
